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is to buy securities in the hope that when those securities fall due 
they can be redeemed at a price that will pay the State a profit. 

In my opinion, the Constitutional prohibition against creation of 
debts will be plainly violated by any such procedure. 

Very truly yours, 

To: 

FRANK I. COW AN 

Attorney General 

February 3, 1943 

David H. Stevens, State Tax Assessor Taxation 

From: 
Frank A. Farrington, Deputy Attorney General 

Payrnent to towns of poll taxes collected frorn electors in iinorganized 
territory in which towns the electors register and vote 

Your memorandum of February 3rd calls attention to the fact that 
there is no time limit specifically stated in Chapter 209, P. L. 1937, 
as amended by Chapter 20, P. L. 1941, as to when notice of registra­
tion and act of voting must be sent to the State Tax Assessor. 

The last sentence of said Chapter 20 requires the State Tax As­
sessor to pay any balance of poll taxes collected to the Treasurer of 
State "who shall credit them to the State School Fund for the cur­
rent year". The inference to be drawn from this sentence is that 
this is to be an annual procedure and it is, therefore, the opinion of 
this department that the notice from the town officials should be re­
ceived within one year in order to require payment of the poll taxes 
collected by the State Tax Assessor to the town. 

Arthur Dickson, Chairman 
Board of Selectmen 
Old Orchard Beach 
Maine 

Dear Sir: 

FRANK A. FARRINGTON 
Deputy Attorney General 

February 4, 1943 

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter inquiring whether 
towns may buy mutual fire insurance policies containing the assess­
ment clause. 

There appears to be nothing in the laws of the State preventing a 
town from buying mutual assessment insurance. 

Very truly yours, 

FRANK A. FARRINGTON 
Deputy Attorney General 




